[image: image1.jpg]




El Salvador: Selected results relating to employment/income in 2007 and 2008
Established in 2002, ATA’s project in El Salvador will end on September 30, 2009.  In 2007, 2008, and 2009, ATA hired a survey research company to evaluate project results.

2007:  The total number of people employed in the ATA project companies surveyed had increased 32% during the 3.6 years of the project: 71% of respondents had hired new artisans, although the majority were contract workers.  These contract artisans found their employment increased from 7.7 months/year prior to the project to 9-10 months per year in 2007.

2008:  94% of entrepreneurs reported that they had hired additional artisans in the previous year, increasing 39% from the pre-project status and 7% from the previous year.  Although the increase was largest with contract artisans, there were substantial increases in permanent and family workers as well.  Women comprised the increase (male employment actually decreased from pre-project levels). 

The 2008 survey looked closely at the income earned by artisan labor and concluded:

1. Low-skilled craft work competes with agriculture for labor, and paid $2.86/day.

2. Skilled artisans with more than 4 years of experience, trained by Aid to Artisans or elsewhere, earned $5.40/day, which is comparable with maquila work.  Average monthly income for artisans was $168, about the same as maquila work ($167/month).  

3. At the time of the survey, formal minimum daily wage was just being raised to $6.41 for commerce and services; $6.27 for industry; $5.57 for maquilas; and $3.00 for agriculture.

80% of enterprises reported that their incomes had increased an average of 181% while working with ATA, an increase from the previous year, when half (49%) said their business income had increased, by an average of 112%.  Artisans reported that average individual incomes rose by 9% between 2007 and 2008.  

Change in livelihoods:  While artisan entrepreneurs did not notice a difference in ability to save from 2007 to 2008 (64% were able to save), the number of artisan workers who were able to save jumped from 43% to 57%.  Business owners saw modest improvements (less than 10% in all categories) in their diet and children’s education but decreases in medical attention and leisure.  Artisans, however, saw more than 15% improvement in their diet, homes, and medical attention, and more modest improvement in leisure and children’s education.
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